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Larry and Eileen Ingersoll’s  1964 Mark 1 Tiger

    In the mid-sixties when I first met Eileen she had a 65 Spitfire and my driver was a 59 Sprite.  It seems we've always had a British car. When we  saw a group of Tigers at the 1990 All British it was love at first sight. Then president Larry Atkisson was the guy to go to for information on available tigers for sale, some things never change.  A few months later Larry put us in contact with Allen Brockman who had a 1964 black Sunbeam Tiger for sale. Allen lived in the Interbay area and had the Tiger in a garage off the alley in the back. We found the car under a dusty tarp, top gone ,engine shot ,heads off and brown cardboard boxes with questionable bottoms. Now this may sound bad, but the car was beautiful. It was more money than we were used to paying for a car that actually ran. It was our chance to own a Tiger, and we took it.

   After towing the car home the process of sorting through the parts and removing the engine block began. The oil holes in the crank were clogged and it was so badly scored it couldn't be saved. The stock intake manifold and carb were there along with an F4B and Holley 650. This was the original 260 engine so we decided to go forward with it. Took all the parts needed to make a whole engine off to Hill Machine to be machined and balanced. When we got everything home and assembled it was obvious this was going to be a lot harder to put back in than removing a bare block. Which header was I supposed to leave off? Never sell short the value of belonging to a club. Larry Atkisson and Kevin Jewell stopped by and gave us the step by step engine install ritual. Not long after that we had a running Tiger and it sounded sweet. 

   As time and money has allowed we've made changes and learned more about the car. Changed the dash and dash cover and thought that damn windshield gasket would never fit like it should. What’s all this foam rubber on the floor under the seats?  How hard should I pound on the fuel pump?  We've gone to nationals and locals, been lost and even broken down but always had a good time. I think we'll keep the Tiger.

Best Regards,                                              Larry & Eileen Ingersoll

Thanks Larry and Eileen -editors
President’s Corner
Here’s hoping everyone enjoyed the holidays.  Happy New Year to everyone.

Thanks to Kevin and Judy Jewell for hosting the PTC Christmas party.  We had a good time visiting with friends,  and enjoyed plenty of delicious food.

Congratulations to Judy and Kevin on the arrival of their new granddaughter Maddie. 

Look forward to seeing everyone at Dave and Anita Dunn’s on January 12, at 11:00 am for a club meeting and tech session.  I will be conducting a tech session on rebuilding hydraulics.  If you have ever considered rebuilding your hydraulics (brake or clutch), plan on attending this meeting.

It is with great sadness that I must tell you that long time PTC member and friend Gary Christensen past away November 18th.  Gary’s generosity and enthusiasm will be dearly missed.  Our sincere sympathy goes out to Carol.  

Ed Komori a long time Tiger owner and friend passed away suddenly December 13, while vacationing with family in the Caribbean.  Ed  was  a long time member of the TORA group in British Columbia.  Most recently Ed and Vicki resided in Eugene, OR.  I will always remember Ed’s big smile.  Our sympathies go out to Vicki, Kiyomi, and Kristopher. 

Both Gary and Ed will be greatly missed.  Our sincere condolences go out to their families during this difficult time.

See you January 12, 2008 at 11:00 am at the Dunn’s home in Issaquah.  

Larry  

Would you prefer to receive your newsletter online? Email us @Tiger2@telus.net
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FEBRUARY ISSUE - Deadline Jan 15th, 2008

Want to avoid mail delays? Receive your next issue of the PTC Newsletter emailed to you on-line. Contact us at Tiger2@telus.net with your email address

Renewing your membership?

Members are asked to observe their renewal dates on each month’s address label. The date indicates when your dues are due to continue receiving the PTC Newsletter.  Please send all membership correspondence to Budd at:  14720 30th NE, Seattle, WA. 98155 (206)364-8478 or via email: budd.bennion@comcast.net.

Annual Membership fee $32.00 US/35.00 Foreign for foreign members.

Canadian Funds Payment to PTC

We ask each Canadian member to calculate the current exchange rate into US funds. Example: dues today $35.00USD=38.50 CAD (based on 10% exchange rate)

Make payment payable to Pacific Tiger Club and we will process via our bank. Exchange rates are constatntly changing.  For assistance you may use the following website:http://www.xe.com
Chairpersons                             

Internet:             Jim Leach  



  811 Highland Drive



  Seattle,  Wa 98119



  206-283-0510



  tigerootes@aol.com 
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Profile your car!

We would like to have a profile of your car. Please fill out enclosed profile and mail back with a picture to Larry & Linda Atkisson.  New to the PTC? Let us know the details as we would like to do  a feature article on your car!

CALENDAR OF EVENTS     

January 2008

	 Sun
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1
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3
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February 2008
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PTC Meeting
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March  2008
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	20
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	23
	24
	25
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	27
	28
	29

	30
	31
	
	
	
	
	


We want to hear your great stories! Do you have a great story to share? Send us the details with your photos. Let us know!
For British Cars- 2007

PTC 2007 Meeting Schedule
January 12th PTC Meeting @ the home of Dave & Anita Dunn      11AM   5906 Mont Blanc Pl NW, Issaquah  425-865-9283   

February 3rd    PTC Meeting @ the home of Budd Bennion     Super Bowl Sunday 3PM 14720-30th Ave NE,  Seattle Wa 98155   Ph 206-364-8478 (Budd's own spaghetti will be  provided. )
Directions to the Dunn’s

Take I-90 east from either I-5 (north or south bound) or I-405 (north or south bound)

Take exit #13 – Newport Way/West Lake Samish Parkway

After exiting I-90, the off ramp splits, stay to the right, which says Newport Way

At the stop sign at the bottom of the off ramp take a right

Proceed straight through the stop light up the hill

After you pass a Thriftway grocery and Starbucks, take a left at the next stop light on to Village Park Drive

Proceed for about 1 mile and take a right onto NW Leman Drive

Take a right onto Mont Blanc Pl NW

It’s the fifth house on the left – 5906 Mont Blanc Pl NW
Vintage Racing  

All vintage events sponsored by SOVREN. More info for these and other NW vintage    events can be found at: http://www.sovren.org/
Other 2008  Sunbeam Events

May 17th, 2008 ABFM Vandusen Gardens, Vancouver, Canada
We need your help!

If you know of any Sunbeam Events, please contact your Activities Co-ordinator  and we’ll get it in the newsletter.

Want to avoid mail delays? Receive your next issue of the PTC Newsletter emailed to you on-line. Contact us at Tiger2@telus.net with your email address

We want to hear your great stories! Do you have a great story to share? Send us the details with your photos. Let us know!
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Do you have an interesting article to share with the readers? We are always interested in any submissions.
PTC Christmas Party
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TECH TIP

Submitted by Brett Simpson

More yet on Flat-Tappet Oils

“From Castrol North America”

By Craig K. Anderson 

(Editorial comments in parenthesis and italics.) 

“Thank you for contacting Castrol North America.  As indicated on our product packaging, the current engine oil category API * SM/ILSAC GF-4 is fully backwards compatible or ‘back serviceable’ (?) and has been extensively tested.  Valve train issues are not anticipated with the use of modern engine oil in older cars of OEM stock configuration.  In fact, current SM/GF-4 engine oils are subjected to testing that is far more intensive than engine oils of previous API/ILSAC categories.

(The above statement is TRUE!  However, they did NOT test older metal/cast camshafts or older lifters.  ALL engine rebuilders state, without equivocation, that nothing built more than five years ago will pass the current API/ILSAC GF-4 tests.  NONE!)

(API: American Petroleum Industry.  A testing and certification agency/stooge of the automobile manufactures.  Look for the ‘starburst;’ it means your flat tappets and camshaft are going to fail—quickly!)

“To clarify, in general, ZDDP levels have been reduced a small amount in the current category engine oils (API SM/ILSAC GF-4*) in compliance with industry regulations# (?) that set maximum levels of Sulphur and Phosphorus, but are still at levels that provide ample engine protection.  (*Castrol note supplied in the original.)  (# Nothing in writing has been found or known to exist.  This has to be an inner-company memo.)

“Special procedures have always been recommended for the proper initial break-in of a new, matched, cam and lifter set; which include the use of a properly formulated cam break-in lubricant paste which typically contains a healthy dose of molybdenum.  Engine oil alone is typically insufficient for break-in of a new cam and lifter set, particularly in a vintage engine type built to historic specifications.

(Well, Castrol, what if no one is able to obtain what is known as OEM parts because they have been obsolete for over half a century and are no longer in production?  And just exactly what is “a vintage engine type built to historic specifications,” anyway?  Whose historic specifications?  As my old English professor used to say in response to gobbledygook; ‘vague and obscure!’) 

“In regards to concerns with camshaft failure, Camshaft failure can be attributed to numerous possible causes.  Only a through analysis of each case can identify the root cause(s) of any failure.  (Oh, WOW!)

“In regards to issues related to flat tappet cams in OLDER performance engines typically know as MUSCLE CARS (NOT modern performance vehicles), we can recommend the following Castrol Products . . . (Emphasis supplied in the original)

GTX 20W=50 (SL, SM) *

Castrol GTX Diesel 15W-40 (CI4, CG4, CH4, CF, SL) *

Castrol GTX High Mileage 20W-50 (SL, SM) *

Castrol HD 30 (SL, SM) *

Castrol HD 40 (SL, SM) *

Castrol Syntec Blend Truck 15W-40 (CI4, CH4, CG4, CF, SL, Semi-synthetic) *

Castrol Tection Extra 15W-40 (CI4PLUS, CI4, CH4, CF4, SL) *

Castrol Hypuron S 15W-40 (CI4Plus, CH4, CG4, SL Semi-synthetic) *

(* denotes a product that will destroy cams and lifters in older cars.  Heavy-duty diesel oils with loads of ZDDP will be marked CL-4 or CL-Plus.  High ZDDP content will not pass the API SL chemical composition specifications but they will pass the gasoline engine performance test.  This is what you are looking for.  Please note that NONE of Castrol’s recommendations contain a “CL.”  All listed are SL rated but not CL-4 or CLPlus.)

“We trust this information addresses your concerns.

“Thank you again for your interest in Castrol, The Technology Leader!

(signed) “Castrol Consumer Relations.

Thanks Brett! - editors 

Do you have an interesting tech tip to share with the readers? We are always interested in any submissions.



SAD NEWS AND A THANK YOU

It is with many tears that I am writing to tell you that Gary Christensen died on November 18.  We had just sold our store, closing it Oct.20, looking forward to time to organize the shop, rebuild the cars, and race around the country.  In late September we learned Gary had esophageal cancer.  Gary went into the hospital Nov 2, optimistic.  His determination was not enough to get him past complications.  He spent 12 days in the ICU, endured four major surgeries, but finally his heart could not take the stress.  He died with me by his side.

I would like to thank PTC members for all the emails and cards.  The bouquet of roses and tiger lilies from the club are still beautiful.  Your thoughtfulness is helping during this terrible time.

Carol Christensen



We had received notification from Carol, but also wanted to include this article found in the Oregonian Newspaper - Editors

Grocer followed his dad's 16-hour-a-day footsteps, but there was time for beloved British cars

By AMY MARTINEZ STARKE THE OREGONIAN

G
 ary Christensen's small gro​cery store was his pride and joy - and his ball and chain. Since becoming its full owner in 1984, he worked 14- to 16-hour days, six days a week, bag​ging groceries, pricing toilet paper, handpicking produce, running the register, ordering dairy products and cutting up special-order standing rib roasts.

Occasionally he'd take a break in the Eastmoreland Grocery & Market drive​way to smoke his pipe. He closed at 7 p.m., leaving the upscale Eastmore​land area for his Milwaukie home.

There was no time to eat out. He and his wife, Carol, used up food from dented cans they couldn't sell. On Sundays, they often did paperwork for the store. They had no vacation for 14 years, not even a trip to the coast.

Competition from Trader Joe's, QFC and New Seasons got tougher, though, and Gary cut his opening hours a bit after a heart attack a couple of years ago. He and Carol hoped to sell the store, one of the last full-fledged neigh​borhood groceries. But they were picky, waiting for just the right buyer, somebody the neighbors at Southeast 36th and Knapp would like. Gary had other reasons for working hard. He knew his loyal customers and families depended on his store.

But most important, it had been his father's store. His father, Jack, had worked 16-hour days there since the 1960s. On his deathbed from cancer in 1983, his father asked Gary to take care of the store. Jack never got to enjoy re​tirement. Gary felt the responsibility to carry on the store just as his father had and to continue its role in the neighbor​hood: Cheese tray provider for Duni​way School fundraisers. Candy, pop and pepperoni stick seller for Holy Family School pupils. ("Only three children allowed in the store at one time, and no running. ") Listener to the problems of the day. Provider of first jobs for teens. News hub and commu​nity billboard. just as often, Gary jumped cars and provided mechanical advice.

Gary and Carol even ran the store much like 30 years ago: The store had no computer and they didn't take charge cards. They used tabletop cal​culators to tabulate hand-stamped price tags. The check stand had a ro​tary dial phone with the old PR (for Prospect) exchange. And amazingly, they carried customers' tabs with handwritten carbon paper receipt tablets.

To get Gary's goat, you need only call his full-service market near Reed College "a convenience store." His stock answer was: "We're convenient but not a convenience store."

Watch him grimace ,when you said, "It's so great to have you here when I forget something at Safeway." Or to ask for hamburger: "It's ground beef not hamburger!  There's no hamburger in it!")

Earlier this year, Gary found out he had cancer. Gary and Carol sold the store, and it closed Oct. 20. Gary died after cancer surgery Nov. 18, 2007, at age 53, without a chance to enjoy re​tirement.

Gary grew tip -working at "the little store" (as it was known) with his father while attending St. Stephen, Ascen​sion, Binnsmead and Marshall High schools.

As a child he built motors and made a minibike, laboring for months until he got it to work, right before it blew up. He stocked shelves and cleared out groceries to pay for his 1964. Ford Fal​con car. After high school, he served four years as a graphic designer in the Air Force and was stationed in Michigan and Hawaii. He supplemented his mil​itary pay by buying and selling cars. At one time, Gary dreamed of becoming a Disney animator. When he returned to Portland, he met Carol Baseel through friends. They married in 1978. They had no children but plenty of cats: Sylvester, Beatrice, George, Kitty Hotts, Angel and Chertik.

It was hard to separate Gary from Carol. His interest in autocross (preci​sion auto driving against the clock) also became Carol's. They collected British cars; Gary loved Sunbeam Tigers from the 1960s for their simplic​ity and their styling. They eventually owned three Sunbeam Alpines and two Sunbeam Tigers, which they raced and showed. They even competed against each other. Because Maxwell Smart from the "Get Smart" TV spy show drove Sunbeams, Carol went by "99" (as in. Agent 99) and Gary was "86" (as in Agent 86).

Gary's peeve was people who had show cars that they never drove: Cars are meant to be driven, he believed, not towed or pushed out with gloved hands. Gary shared his knowledge with other racers, even competitors. He cannibalized parts off his own Sun​beam for them. After retirement, he and Carol planned to turn one of his Alpines into a historic racing car. They would visit Alaska and Africa. They would travel the country, building houses for Habi​tat for Humanity. Volunteer at the Hu​mane Society. Spend time together not at the store.

A first step on that road: Gary re​ceived a motorcycle, a British Tri​umph, of course, in May and enjoyed it all summer. He drove it the day be​fore his surgery - until the tank was empty.

0

Amy Martinez Starke: 503-221-8534; amysta,rke@news.oi-egonian.com
______________________________________

We want to hear from you! Share your stories with the PTC members. We are always interested in any submissions.
Want to avoid mail delays? Receive your next issue of the PTC Newsletter emailed to you on-line. Contact us at Tiger2@telus.net with your email address

Classified


FOR SALE

Alpine Series IV engine and trans. Engine supposed to have  been rebuilt approx 20 years ago. Never installed or ran.  $500.  Budd Bennion, Seattle Wa 206-364-8478,  email budd.bennion@comcast.net
FOR SALE

15 inch Panasport Racing Wheels and BF Goodrich Comp. TA (directional) tires.  Wheels were ordered specifically for Tiger.  They fit my Tiger without any issues.  Rear wheels (had spacer on rear) are 15x7 with a 4.75 inch backspace with 205/50  ZR Comp TA tires.  Front wheels are 15x6 with a 4.25 inch backspace with 195/50 AR Comp TA tires.  Wheels and Tires have less than 4k miles on them.  Come with Panasport center caps, lug nuts and locking lug nuts.  Wheels and Tires have been balanced and are ready to mount on your car.  Total cost new was n ear 2k.  Selling for half price at $950. 
email at j.brawley@comcast.net 

Are you buying, selling or trading? Email us at Tiger2@telus.net

If you’re interested in the original color scheme, this is the original brochure from which Rootes owners were able to choose their preference.

Courtesy of Glenn Fukui
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Next Meeting: January 12th, 2008

February Meeting – Feb 3rd, 2008                 

 Pacific Tiger Club

 37624 Vista Key Drive NE

 Hansville, Wa 98340                   
�





CHECK OUT the PTC WEBSITE at � HYPERLINK "http://autos.groups.yahoo.com/group/PacificTigerClub/" ��http://autos.groups.yahoo.com/group/PacificTigerClub/� 





Want Ad Policy:


Free ads for Rootes Group and related parts, cars etc for all PTC members. Ads will run for two issues. Depending on available space, the ads can run longer if necessary.
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